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Abstract
    The UAH Propulsion Research Center (PRC) is in 
its 28th year at the University of Alabama in 
Huntsville (UAH). The mission of the Propulsion 
Research Center is to provide an environment that 
connects the academic research community with 
the needs and concerns of the propulsion 
community while promoting an interdisciplinary 
approach to solving propulsion problems. This 
presentation summarizes recent metrics from 
academic and research programs. The emphasis is 
on describing a PRC Strategic Plan derived from a Strengths-Weaknesses-Opportunities-Threats 
(SWOT) evaluation for the UAH Propulsion Research Center.  Total research expenditures from 
fifteen different agencies are anticipated to rise to $2.5 million dollars in the 2019 fiscal year. 
This represents a 40% increase from FY 18 and a doubling of research expenditure over the past 
five years. PRC researchers published over 80 papers last year and mentored the completion of 
eight Ph.D., fourteen master’s students, and numerous undergraduate degrees.   The PRC 
continues to be a resource to perform research and workforce development in propulsion and 
energy.  This material also presented in AIAA Paper 2019-3891.

Biographical Sketch
    UAH Alumnus (1988) Dr. L. Dale Thomas joined ISEEM in Fall 2015 as a full professor and was 
Board-appointed as the Eminent Scholar in Systems Engineering. Within a year, he established 
the UAH Complex Systems Integration Laboratory (CSIL), UAH's advanced systems engineering 
research facility focusing on Model-Based Systems Engineering. Among several projects, the lab 
is assisting the NASA Marshall Space Flight Center (MSFC) with cube satellites to be deployed 
during the first Space Launch System in 2019. In July 2017, he was appointed as the Deputy 
Director of the UAH Propulsion Research Center (PRC). In that role, he leads the Propulsion 
Systems Engineering research team and engages in strategic planning activities.
    In July 2017, Dr. Thomas was appointed Director of the Alabama Space Grant Consortium, the 
congress-created body that implements a portfolio of programs in research, education and 
public service projects in science and engineering. Dr. Thomas' core objective in assuming the 
role is to strengthen ties between academic researchers and industry.

There will be guided tours of our Johnson Research Center Laboratories following the luncheon.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEKX3kvk69UlY7qyTTf8PKcIACu6wX1d63qaCf-sC8yJXCpKapKJJ3kj-5aL6A-L4UhsWm6jMsBkXyAKOaFLB10422Df5X7YjTZtxrviHmCVKyFOi_Wd7R6aBHkAmdK5HkO6iHeDuJR63Lm9WbADGBz-oLQdmqGC5Sr6czqeVIylHBijZDshIURRoT7pyuPjTZ1r611opwxnFRLYcYH00QD2y06PgpL8E_FSpUpNDktXYFYa7t4PpNekWFj_WnqZ&c=NoAY16hncF8KnmgieWoiaDgEoCBTVj5acDJuGyFygBIQbxuFEpH6RA==&ch=96vPX5NJrlM-VI1kJErgZXUD1qQAxvcdh2jCkZLvbrrSU5lZGdilfw==
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